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March 28, 2011 
Nuclear and Industrial Safety Agency 

 
Regarding the result of concentration measurement in the stagnant water on 

the basement floor of the turbine building of  
Unit 2 of Fukushima Dai-ichi Nuclear Power Station  

 

 

1. Regarding the captioned result of the measurement announced by Tokyo Electric 

Power Co. (TEPCO) yesterday, TEPCO reported to NISA the result of analysis and 

evaluation through re-sampling,    judging the measured value of ionide-134 was 

wrong. The outline is as attached.   

 

2. Since it was a mistake in the evaluation regarding the concentration measurement of 

important radioactive materials, NISA directed TEPCO orally to prevent the 

recurrence of such a mistake. 

. 

 

 

Appendix: The results of the measurement of puddle of water in the basement of the 

turbine building of Unit 2 of Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear Power Station.(2nd 

release) 

http://www.tepco.co.jp/en/press/corp-com/release/betu11_e/images/110327e15.pdf 

  

   
 
 

 
 

(Contact Person) 
Mr. Toshihiro Bannai 
Director, International Affairs Office, 
NISA/METI 
Phone:+81-(0)3-3501-1087 

 


